

24 February 2020

Freedom of Information c/o Corporate Records Office, Barts Health NHS Trust, Lower Ground Floor, 9 Prescot Street, Aldgate, London E1 8PR

Dear Mr Brown

Your Requests for Information: FOI-0104-20, FOI-0125-20

Thank you for your request for information which has been processed under the Freedom of Information (FOI) Act 2000.

Your request and the response are below:

## 1. What are your policies on two females seeking fertility?

We treat female same sex couples.

The funding of the treatment is based on whether they meet their local Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)'s funding criteria. If they do not, they are asked if they wish to self-fund the treatment.

## 2. Two men seeking an egg/surrogacy?

The Trust does not have a policy relating to this. As above, the criteria for accessing NHS fertility treatment is dependent on the patient's local CCG's Fertility Policy.

We have not as yet been approached and treated a same sex male couple wanting to use and egg donor / surrogate.

## 3. What guidelines are given to GPs to refer is so can you furnish a copy?

GP's can refer patients for NHS fertility treatment based on their local CCG's Fertility Policy.

We suggest you contact CCGs directly to request information about their Fertility Policies and what guidelines are provided to GPs.

The information we have provided is the copyright of Barts Health NHS Trust (unless stated otherwise). You may re-use the information in accordance with the Open Government Licence: <a href="https://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/">https://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/</a>
For information which is not Barts Health NHS Trust copyright e.g. external websites, please contact the named party directly.





If you are dissatisfied with how your request has been handled, please contact the FOI Co-ordinator to see if your concerns can be addressed informally.

Alternatively, you can request a formal internal review of our response. Please state that you are requesting an internal review and address your complaint in writing to:

Head of Information Governance Barts Health NHS Trust Email: foi.bartshealth@nhs.net

Postal address:
Head of Information Governance,
c/o Corporate Records Office,
Barts Health NHS Trust,
Lower Ground Floor,
9 Prescot St,
Aldgate,
E1 8PR

If, after we have addressed your complaint, you remain dissatisfied with how we have responded, you are entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner (Tel: 01625 545 745). Details are shown at <a href="https://www.ico.org.uk">www.ico.org.uk</a>.

Yours sincerely,

Freedom of Information Co-ordinator Barts Health NHS Trust 9 Prescot Street London, E1 8PR T: 020 7480 4866

Website: <a href="www.bartshealth.nhs.uk">www.bartshealth.nhs.uk</a>
<a href="mailto:foi.bartshealth@nhs.net">foi.bartshealth@nhs.net</a>